President Joseph R. Biden
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW
Washington, DC 20500
Dear President Biden,
I am writing to ask you to fully stop Title 42 expulsions of migrants who are Haitian citizens. The policy exposes migrants to dangerous conditions in Mexico, where they face violent attacks, and to deportation to Haiti. Tens of thousands of Haitians have been forcibly returned to a humanitarian crisis in Haiti under Title 42. 
Amnesty International has documented extensive ill-treatment of Haitians by U.S. border authorities, including physical violence and deportations in shackles and chains. Haitians are faced with anti-Black discrimination at every turn.
The administration’s announcement to terminate Title 42 is an important step forward to restore the obligation under both U.S. and international law to uphold the human right to seek asylum in the United States. While this termination is held up in the courts, the administration must stop the discriminatory treatment of Haitian asylum seekers, including over-reliance on immigration detention,  deportations to Haiti, and the wide-spread use of restraints.
This is your time to show leadership with compassion and humanity. 
Yours sincerely,
